January 18, 2022
Regular Session

The Greensboro City Council Regular Session meeting was called to order by Mayor Corey
Williams. Council members present were Mr. Neal, Mrs. Rivers, Mr. Miller, Mr. Moore, and Mr.
Rowland.

Mrs. Meg Brown, Pastor of the First Presbyterian Church opened the meeting with a prayer.

Mr. Neal made the motion to approve the January 3, 2022, Regular Session minutes as presented,
after a second by Mrs. Rivers the motion was approved 5-0.

Mr. Miller made the motion to approve the January 3, 2022, Regular Session minutes as
presented, after a second by Mrs. Rivers the motion was approved 5-0.

Johnny Porter gave an update on the Street Department. He addressed the issue on Armor Circle
and stated that the department will be able to proceed with the repairs when the ground has had to
time to dry out. He also discussed several streets that need resurfacing. He stated that his
department is currently short staff but should be good until spring and he will need to hire an
additional 3-4 employees. The equipment for his department is good but the department will
need a PAC truck the current one is an older model and parts are hard to find.

Mr. Robert Motley gave the state of Public Housing. He stated that a replacement needs to be
appointed to fill the vacancy of the late Mrs. Lenester Chester who served on the board for over
40 years. The current members are Johnnie Satterfield, Felix Parks, Barbara Johnson, and Sam
Harrison. Mr. Motley stated that the Greensboro Housing Authority has been rated as a high-
performance Housing Authority for the past 19 years and he also discussed several programs
offered to tenants of public housing. Mr. Motley presented the city with a PILOT check in the
amount of $10,800.

The following Liaison appointments were made by Mayor Williams:

Mrs. Rivers- Street Department

Mr. Moore- Maintenance Department

Mayor Williams- Police Department

Mr. Neal- Water & Sewer

Mr. Miller- Gas Department

Mr. Rowland- Fire Department

Mr. Moore made a motion to approve the appointments, after a second by Mr. Neal the motion
was approved 5-0.

Unfinished Business
None

New Business
Nicole made a request for a Special Events Beer and Wine Permit for the John Berry Concert that

will be held at Festival Hall on February 11"". Mr. Miller made the motion to approve the request,
after a second by Mr. Moore the motion was approves 5-0.

There were no public comments.

Mr. Neal made the motion to enter executive session, after a second by Mr. Moore the motion
was approved 5-0. '



No action was taken in Executive Session 1 legal, and 2 personnel matters were discussed. Mr.
Neal made the motion authorizing Mayor Williams to sign a closed meeting affidavit, after a
second by Mrs. Rivers the motion was approved 5-0.

Mr. Miller made the motion to adjourn the meeting, after a second by Mrs. Rivers the motion was
approves 5-0.

There being no further business Mr. Miller closed the meeting with prayer.



